Chair’s report 180225
At the time of writing this my thoughts are with Garry Deeks’ family and close friends. I hope many of you will be able to say your farewell, but never forgotten, at his funeral on Monday 17th February.
For Information
It now seems that Devolution is going through which means we will lose our District Council and instead will be working with a Unitary Authority. The timescale is expected to be firmed up but is likely to be 2026/27 . The county council election in May 2025 has now been cancelled. We will also have a Mayor with a wide portfolio including transport, infrastructure , blue light services and health. Parishes will remain as they are and there are no plans to alter parish boundaries. The biggest implication for the parish will be our ability to influence the decision makers. Both Mid Suffolk and Suffolk County Council have information about what is happening on their websites.
Weybread Parish Council carried out a survey of responses to the proposals by Cranswick to reinstate a chicken processing operation on the previous site in the village.  Broadly speaking more residents who attended were in favour of the proposals than against. Of the 65 responses 31 were in favour, 18 didn’t mind the proposals 14 were against and 2 were undecided. The full results of the survey are on the Fressingfield parish website.
You will be able to comment when the development goes to planning.
The Annual Parish Meeting, successfully held at the Baptist Chapel over the last two years, is fast approaching. This year it will be on 15th April. Our clerk will be in touch with all groups and interested parties in the next few weeks. We look forward to a great celebration of all the activities and interests in the parish.
[bookmark: _GoBack]There have been a couple of complaints about bird scarers going off during the night, keeping residents awake. Thank you to farmers for monitoring and resetting them.  The incidents have now stopped.

Di Warne, Chair Fressingfield Parish Council






